

# **NEWS**

Dear parents and carers,

We are pleased to say that the number of Covid cases in school has reduced and we will move back out of bubbles on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> October. I would like to thank everyone for their patience over the last two weeks.

We have had a lot going on in school over the last couple of weeks. Our Year 5 class have been on a visit to the Pendle Sculpture Trail which links to their topic about the Pendle witches. They had brilliant weather and really enjoyed the trail and learnt a lot about our local area. We've also had a visitor from the Lancashire Archives talking to Y2 about the history of Primet Primary School. Miss Dark and Miss Riley took the girls Y5/Y6 Netball Team to a tournament at Pendle Vale last Wednesday. The team won several matches, in preparation for a tournament that will take place shortly. Miss Dark has been practicing with the girls most lunchtimes and it really showed as the children worked really well as a team and represented school brilliantly. We have a rugby tournament coming up soon along with a football competition and an orienteering event as well. It is important that the children get the opportunity to represent school when they can.

Please remember to return the Parents' Evening slips to book a time to meet with your child's class teacher on Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> October. The meetings are being held in school. It is a great opportunity to speak to the class teachers on how your children have settled into their new class and to discuss their work.

We have a display in The Cube in Colne at the moment which has been a great success. The theme of the display is 'The adventures that the children at Primet Primary School experience'. Do visit if you can.

Next week our EYFS outdoor play area is being upgraded. It does mean on Tuesday and Wednesday that EYFS children will use the Key Stage One entrance to be dropped off and picked up.

Thank you for your continued support and we are always available to speak with every day at school.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Holmes Headteacher

## **Year 6 Application for High School**

Please complete an online application form for your Y6 child by 31st October 2021. If you need any assistance making the application, please contact the school office on 01282 864607.

# **Coffee Morning for Year Reception Parents**

Due to the return to bubbles in school we had to postpone the coffee morning for Year Reception Parents. We will be confirming a new date as soon as possible.

## Parents' Evening

Please return your Parents' Evening slip or reply to any text sent from school confirming your child's name and preferred timeslot. Please confirm your preferred timeslot as soon as possible. Confirmation of timeslots will be sent out on Monday 18th October 2021 at the latest.

## Applications for a place in Reception 2022

Applications have now opened for places in Year Reception for September 2022 for those children who will have a 4th birthday between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022. We will be having an Open Day on Thursday 4th November 2021, or alternatively you can contact the school office to arrange a time to visit school. If you have any queries or require any further information, please contact the school office on 01282 864607.

### **Before and After School Childcare**

Childcare places are available before school (from 7.15am) and after school (until 5.10pm).

Please contact the school office if you would like to book your child in for a

childcare session.





# **NEWS**

## **Y2 History Topic**

On Wednesday, Year 2 had a visit from a Historian, David Tilsley from the Lancashire Archives. David came into school to help Year 2 learn more about our school in the past. Year 2 were fascinated to look at a giant timeline and find out when our school had been built . David shared some entries from 'Log books' written in the late 1930s which shared how evacuees came to our school from Bradford and lived as locally as Phillips Lane.

David even left one of the Archives boxes for us to fill with information throughout the school year about what it is like to be in Year 2 at Primet Primary in 2021.

At the end of the year we will hand this over to be stored in the Archives so people in 100 years will be able to find out what it was like to be at our school in 2021. We can't thank David enough for coming in and engaging the children in History.



# **Hand Hygiene**

On Friday 15th October we will have a visitor in school to talk to the children on the importance of proper handwashing. The sessions will include a practical demonstration. If you

practical demonstration. If you are happy for your child to take part in the demonstration, please return the consent form.





## **Dates for your Diary**

18th October School Photographs 21st October Parents' Evening

22nd October School closes for half term holiday

1st November School reopens

4th November Open Day for YR Sept 22 intake 8th November Remembrance Assembly in school

12th November Children in Need 26th November Flu Immunisations

8th December YR and Y1 Nativity afternoon

performance

9th December YR and Y1 Nativity evening

performance

10th December Christmas Dinner in school13th December Christmas Parties in school

16th December Reports sent home

17th December School breaks up at 1.15pm for

Christmas holidays

5th January 2022 School reopens after Christmas

## **Healthy Lunchboxes**

If you send a packed lunch in for your child, please ensure it is a healthy lunchbox and that the food provided is appropriate to be eaten cold. Please contact the office if you have any queries.

## **Certificate & Award Winners**

#### 17th September 2021

Year Reception: Lucas, Francis, Abdul Qazi

Year 1: Sukayna, Isaac, Emily

Year 2: Riley, Mohammed, Mason, Mason

Year 3: Noah, Lilly, Zinat Year 4: Khloe, Ethan, Olivia

Year 5: Charlie-Rae, Aliza, Irham, Umme

Year 6: Cody, Harli-Mae, Aneeqa Attendance: KS1 - Yr 1 KS2 - Yr 3 Punctuality: KS1 - Yr 1 KS2 - Yr 4

### 24th September 2021

Year Reception: Robert, Zarrah, Igra

Year 1: Jayden, Iris, Sophia

Year 2: Theo A, Theo O, Cole, Mason

Year 3: Haleema, Lily, Miley

Year 4: Sheharyar, Daniel, Abia, Khloe, Kinza, Sonia

Year 5: Ismail, Sahil

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 2 KS2 - Yr 3 Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 4

## 30th September 2021

Year Reception: Aadam-Ali, Luca, Hareem

Year 1: Zachary, Rimsha, Beatrice Year 2: Aliza, Khyzer, Katelyn Year 3: Skyla, Saad, Saira Year 4: Usman, Maya, Gabriella

Year 5: Oliver, Lily, Ismail

Year 6: Savira

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 1 KS2 - Yr 5 Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 4

#### 8th October 2021

Year Reception: Joseph, Ewan, Oliver Year 1: Dalton, Hafsa, Fred, Jayden Year 2: Darcie-Rae, Freddie, April Year 3: Lilly, Abdul Qazi, Lily Year 4: Usman, Olivia, Jacob

Year 5: Mia, Aaron, Florence,

Year 6: Kristale

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 2 KS2 - Yr 4
Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 6

